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Community Briefings Continue to Explain Sunset Bridge Demolition and Reconstruction
This week, the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening project team conducted the following briefings:
On the evening of Monday, May 3, 2010, Brentwood Glen and Westwood Hills Home Owners Associations were briefed on the upcoming Sunset Bridge demolition and reconstruction regarding traffic flow modifications across the bridge commencing this weekend, scheduled for Friday 9:00 p.m. through Monday 6:00 a.m. Demolition begins later this month. Approximately 150 people attended the meeting to learn about the local traffic flow during bridge demolition and effects of detours on local neighborhoods.
On Tuesday, May 4, 2010, staff briefed the Brentwood Community Council, including 15 members of the Council Board and 20 community members. In addition, representatives of Assemblymember Mike Feuer, Los Angeles Councilmember Bill Rosendahl and City of LA’s Department of Water and Power (DWP) staff were also in attendance. 
The briefings focused on explaining the outreach efforts for the traffic reconfiguration and the strategy for simultaneous work on the Sunset Bridge and DWP project on adjacent Church Lane.

Staff explained that coordinating work for both projects would shorten the length of impact from 30 to 20 months. Additionally, if the projects were not coordinated, DWP would tear up all of our newly completed improvements on Sunset Bridge to commence our own construction activities. This briefing gave staff an opportunity to share detailed work plans for Sunset Bridge and an opportunity to highlight the coordination efforts between both infrastructure projects.
The I-405 project team will continue to keep the community informed of future developments and anticipated impacts related to the demolition and reconstruction of the Sunset Bridge, while coordinating communications with the offices of elected officials and Media Relations.
I-405 Sunset Bridge Work Generates More Media Coverage

KTLA-TV early this morning interviewed Mike Barbour, project director of the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Widening Project. He gave an update on the start of prep work tonight on the Sunset Bridge, which will be demolished in two phases starting as early as late May. He is scheduled to be interviewed by reporters from Channels 4 and 7 later this afternoon for broadcast this evening. He also was interviewed yesterday by Fox-TV news for a story that aired last night. The Los Angeles Times is working on a story on the bridge work and reporters from KFI radio and the Palisades Post today also called about the bridge work.

Construction Notice

Temporary Closure at Flower Street and Pico Boulevard
This is the latest Expo construction notice regarding a temporary closure scheduled for this weekend for the removal and replacement of existing train tracks at the intersection of Flower Street and Pico Boulevard.
 
What:               Finish work for removal and replacement of existing train tracks and 
foundation

 
When:              9:00 p.m. on Friday, May 7, 2010 through midnight on Saturday, May 

8, 2010 (No work on Sunday)

 
Where:             Construction activities will take place on the Metro Blue Line and Exposition Light Rail Transit right-of-way on Flower Street at the intersection of Pico Boulevard. 

 
Traffic Impacts:
· Temporary lane takes and detours will be implemented throughout this construction activity.

· Local access will be maintained for businesses and residents.

· Directional signage, electronic message boards and flagmen will be used to safely direct drivers and pedestrians around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic. 
Advisories:

· Metro Blue Line trains will not operate north of Washington Station. However, buses will be used to transport passengers between Washington Station and 7th St./Metro Center.

· Metro Blue Line commuters, local businesses and the driving public will be notified through supplementary written notifications, website updates, press releases and notices on buses and trains as the work progresses.

· Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.

 
Procurement Postings for Next Week

Lube Trucks 

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bid (IFB) next week to procure eight division Lube Trucks as outline in the specifications. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from May 11, 2010 through June 25, 2010.
This procurement will allow for bus operations maintenance to perform road calls and yard calls on broken down buses. These trucks will be purchased directly from the manufacturer as outlined in the specifications.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Lily Lopez, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4639.
Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week, I will be meeting with California State Treasurer Bill Lockyer. I will also be speaking at the Los Angeles Chamber’s Transportation & Goods Movement Committee Meeting and at the Los Angeles Neighborhood Initiative’s 8th Annual Community Forum. I will also be attending the Workforce Investment Board Committee Meetings and the LA Chamber’s Board Meeting.


	

	








